



Date:

March 7, 2017

To:

Patrick H. West, City Manager

From:

Marie Knight, Director of Parks, Recreation and Marine

For:

Mayor and Members of the City Council

Subject:

Sixth District Trail of Infinite Hope Update

On December 8, 2015, the City Council requested the City Manager to direct staff to implement the Sixth District Trail of Infinite Hope (Project). The Project was to include a walking loop on existing sidewalks that connected parks and local landmarks that were unique to central Long Beach.

The City Manager assigned the Project to the Department of Parks, Recreation and Marine, who partnered with the Public Works Department on the preparation of the final construction cost, schedule, and implementation process.

Staff provided the final walking loop route, conceptual design of interpretive signage, and cost information to the Sixth District Council Office and was then awaiting notification of funding approval from City Council, per City policy for FY16 One-Time funds. In July 2016, the Sixth District Council Office cancelled the project.

For additional information, please contact Marie Knight, Director of Parks, Recreation and Marine, at (562) 570-3170.

MK:SS:MR

CC:

CHARLES PARKIN, CITY ATTORNEY LAURA L. DOUD, CITY AUDITOR

TOM MODICA, ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER ANITRA DEMPSEY, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER

REBECCA JIMENEZ, ASSISTANT TO THE CITY MANAGER

DEPARTMENT HEADS

MEREDITH REYNOLDS, PARKS, RECREATION AND MARINE

TIMOTHY RALSTON, PUBLIC WORKS CITY CLERK (REF. FILE #15-1253)